
PUBLIC MEETING 

January 7, 2021 
MINUTES 

The Lewis and Clark County Commissioners Public Meeting was held on Thursday, January 7, 
2021, at 9:00 AM in Zoom https://zoom.us/j/5669454978. 

Roll Call 

Chair Andy Hunthausen called the meeting to order at 9 a.m. 

Commissioner Jim McCormick and Commissioner Tom Rolfe were present. Others attending all 
or a portion of the meeting included Roger Baltz, Peter Italiano, Charles Lane, Drenda Niemann, 
Ann McCauley, Theresa Ortega, Marvin Colman, Jolene Jennings, Eric Griffin, and Nadine 
McCarty, Recording Secretary. All attendees were present via Zoom. 

Pledge of Allegiance 

Everyone recited the pledge. 

Consent Action Items 

a. · Resolution 2021-6 Declaring County Property Surplus Property. (Amy Reeves) 

Roger Baltz reported on consent action item 2 a and recommended approval. 

No public comment was received. 

A motion to Approve was made by Commissioner McCormick and seconded by Commissioner 
Rolfe. The motion Passed on a 3-0 vote. 

Contract Amendment Two Between Lewis and Clark County and Good Samaritan 
Ministries. lDrenda Niemann) 

Drenda Niemann, Public Health Officer, presented the contract amendment with Good Samaritan 
Ministries to provide services for Our Place Drop in Center. The additional contract amount equals 
$20,000 for a total contract amount of $118,300. This amendment extends the contract to June 
30, 2021. The contracted services include operating Our Place Drop In Center. The remaining 
portions of the original contract remain the same. Ms. Niemann added that the services that Our 
Place provides are vital to the community. Staff recommends approval of contract amendment two 
with Good Samaritan Ministries. 



Theresa Ortega, Good Samaritan Executive Director, stated there has been a shift to more 
personalized one-on-one services due to Covid-19 to help people connect with the services they 
need. 

Marvin Colman, Our Place Drop In Center Manager, stated they served 8,607 clients in 2020. 
They have also added a technology piece to the program to do housing intakes and assist 
people in getting the documents they need like social security cards and birth certificates. Mr. 
Colman added that when a client needs assistance with medication for mental health related 
issues, they work with PureView or the Center for Mental Health. 

No public comment was received. 

A motion to Approve was made by Commissioner Rolfe and seconded by Commissioner 
McCormick. The motion Passed on a 3-0 vote. 

Public comment on any public matter within the iurisdiction of the Commission that is not 
on the agenda above. 

Adiourn 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:23 a.m. 

ice Chair 
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